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Telephone: (202) 514-3642 
 
 
         August 31, 2023 
 
    
Joanna Cuevas Ingram       
National Immigration Law Center      
1121 14th Street NW      
Suite 200      Re: DOJ-2017-006763 (AG) 
Washington, DC 20005     18-cv-2445 (E.D.N.Y.) 
cuevasingram@nilc.org      VRB:JMB:JMS 
   
Dear Joanna Cuevas Ingram: 
 
 This is a supplemental response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request 
dated September 22, 2017, in which you requested records pertaining to the process and 
decision to terminate the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) program.  This 
response is made on behalf of the Office of the Attorney General (OAG). 
 
 Pursuant to discussions through counsel and in settlement of the merits of this matter, 
we have reprocessed six pages previously withheld in full pursuant to Exemption 5 of the 
FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(5).  At this time, I have determined that these six pages may be 
released as a matter of agency discretion, and copies are enclosed.  Please be advised that we 
have considered the foreseeable harm standard when reviewing records and applying FOIA 
exemptions.  
 
 Additionally, the enclosed pages contain duplicative records, which have not been 
reprocessed, but are marked with text providing a cross-reference to their original release.  
Finally, for your convenience, additionally appended to this supplemental response are pages 
excerpted from prior releases intended to provide context for the duplicative records and the 
pages being released in this response.  We hope that this information is helpful. 
  

For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) 
(2018).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements of the 
FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be taken 
as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 
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If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Cormac Early of the 

Department’s Civil Division, Federal Programs Branch, at (202) 616-7420. 
    
 Sincerely,   

   
  Jonathan Breyan 
  Senior Supervisory Attorney 
  for                                                    
  Vanessa R. Brinkmann 
  Senior Counsel 
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Context for Bates 6.20.19-0020 
 
 
 
 
 
 







 
 
 
 

Context for Bates 6.20.19-0022 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 
 
 
 

Context for Bates 6.20.19-0062 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 
 
 
 

Context for Bates 6.20.19-0076 
 
 
 
 








